## ENGINEERING DEPARTMENT



Jaynellen J. Holloway, P.E. 920.262.4050

Andrew Beyer, P.E. 920.262.4052

Maureen McBroom, ENV SP 920-206-4264

Ritchie M. Piltz 920.262.4034

Secretary, Wanda Fredrick 920.262.4368

## **MEMO**

TO: Chairperson Dana Davis and Committee Members

FROM: Andrew Beyer, P.E.

DATE: November 30, 2023

RE: Public Safety and Welfare Committee Wednesday, December 6, 2023 at 5:00 p.m.

Review and take possible action: Parking removal on Cady Street Bridge

## **BACKGROUND**:

Review and take possible action: Parking removal on Cady Street Bridge

Patrons of the bowling alley have been parking on the Cady St. Bridge in the evenings. When cars are parked on the Bridge, passing becomes difficult for vehicles driving across the bridge.

Pavement width on the bridge and approaches is generally 26 to 28 feet wide. Cady Street is categorized as a minor arterial roadway in this area. Wisconsin Department of Transportation standards for an urban arterial roadway state that a travel lane should be 12 feet wide. Parking lanes should be a minimum of 7 feet wide. A site map is attached.

## Attachments:

Site Map